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“Everything will go very well” assures Agnès Pannier Runacher. According to the Minister of 
Energy Transition, France produces enough electricity and gas to get through the cold wave which 
is currently affecting France. Temperatures are expected to reach -10 to -15 degrees tomorrow 
in the Eastern half of the country. The day may be the coldest nationally in the last 6 years. 
 
And at the same time, several prefectures have triggered their plan “Grand Froid”, including Haut 
and Bas Rhin as well as Aube. This is also the case in Paris, where more than 270 additional 
accommodations will be open to families in need. 
 
The Pas de Calais and the North, too, will suffer the severe cold wave head-on. The two 
departments have already been affected by flooding these past days and Météo France has 
extended the orange flood alert. Two rivers are still especially monitored: the Canche and the Lys 
Aval. 
 
Also in the news: The rumors of a reshuffle continue to spread. Last evening Elisabeth Borne was 
received at the Elysée by Emmanuel Macron. The meeting lasted around 1 hour and fifteen 
minutes and revolved around the wave of cold weather expected in the country this week and 
the bad weather in Pas de Calais, according to BFM TV. In the event of a change at Matignon, two 
names seem to stick out, those of Julien Denormandie and Sébastien Lecornu. 
 
Abroad, the death toll rises to 161 deaths and 323 people missing after the earthquake in Japan 
last week. The announcement was made by local authorities this morning. The 7.5 magnitude 
earthquake caused more than a thousand landslides. 
 
And then fans of Plus Belle la Vie will be happy! After stopping on France 3 at the end of 2022, 
the cult series resumes today on TF1. Previously scheduled at 8:10 p.m. on France 3, the series 
will now move to 1:40 p.m. on TF1, with a new title: Plus belle la vie, encore plus belle. 


